HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
NOVEMBER 16, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Member’s present were Robert Rampulla, Ruth Hospodarsky, Troy Andersen and Patrick White. Also present was Council Liaison Steve Dodson, Water Superintendent Marty Recker and Water Clerk I Stacey Carter. Guest present was Dan Hoffmann. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: October regular meeting minutes, October financial report and bills. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Resolution Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #9 for Booster Station Improvements.
Pay Estimate #9 in the amount of $20,108.65 to Boomerang Corp. for work completed between September 1, 2021 and October 31, 2021.  

Patrick White made a motion to pass Resolution 30-2021 Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #9 for Booster Station Improvements. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Ruth Hospodarsky, Carl Ransford, Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Robert Rampulla.
ABSENT:

Resolution 30-2021 Approved
Resolution Setting Public Hearing on Proposed Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File and Publication of the Notice to Bidders for Construction of Hiawatha Boyson Road WTP Backwash Tank 2021.
Public Hearing set for December 21, 2021 at 5:30pm in the Council Chambers.  

Robert Rampulla made a motion to pass Resolution 31-2021 Setting Public Hearing on Proposed Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File and Publication of the Notice to Bidders for Construction of Hiawatha Boyson Road WTP Backwash Tank 2021. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Robert Rampulla, Ruth Hospodarsky, Carl Ransford.
ABSENT:

Resolution 31-2021 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Marty discussed possible upcoming projects to install water main.  This will be broken down into 3 different projects. Total cost estimate being around $374,386.81. Marty also advised that he is still working on a policy for providing water to others outside the city limits of Hiawatha.
The board was informed that Tim Oswald from Piper Sandler will be attending the December 21st meeting to discuss the proposed rate study prepared for Hiawatha Water Department.
Bids for the Backwash Detention Tank Project will be accepted until January 12th at 2:00pm. Bid acceptance is to take place at the January 18th Water Board Meeting. Completion of this project is set for July 2022.

Elevated storage tank #2 at 2030 Boyson Road was inspected on November 2nd and placed back into service after bacteria tests were completed.

Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:40 pm. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
            ___________________________
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Stacey Carter, Water Clerk I
